Walnut Creek Masters
Board of Directors Meeting

Minutes for Aug 11, 2020
Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 6:05 PM.

Roll Call

Jon Boone 
Harold Boscovich 
Paul Carter

Hector Chou

Marni Crooks 
Allison Dibley (absent)
Loren Druz 
Lindsay Gaudinier 
Ian King 
John King

Laura Lawrence 
Kerry O’Brien 
Dean Ottati 
Mike Piazza 
Kelly Siu 
Heather Tiernan 

Patti Zuppan-Hood 
Approval of the Minutes

Tonight’s meeting was held via conference call.  

The discussion tonight was only about on-going swimming social distancing adventure, so the meeting minutes reflect the discussion

Open Discussion
· Quick update meeting.
· Response from supervisor:

· From Karen Mitchoff 

· Advice was to seek clarification, to see if two per lane fall within guideline.

· Initial response is lane sharing violates the 6ft guideline.

· But response focused on lap swimming, not coached.

· Could have been a response to the first inquiry, not the second seeking guidance.

· Second letter went out to 6 people, but only Mitchoff responded (see above).

· Some questions:

· Who was other team?  Reached out to Karen.

· Who approved the other team?  We believe it was Randy.

· Board agreement to reach out straight to Randy again (with attachments)

· Financial models, contingency planning.

· Hector helping to run through contingency scenarios, based on different assumptions.

· Won’t have to make a decision until November.

· Kerry and Loren, to put together a straw man model for one and two swimmer models after Kerry leaves.
· After plan drafted, approach the assistant coaches for feedback.

· Do we have to have a head coach, or just a coordinator?
· Note to team with Covid Symptom reminder went out.

· Some good feedback, but some knee jerk reaction to it being sent.

· Told some folks, it was rumored that someone tested positive.

· This is not confirmed.

· Want to send a note about social distancing as a reminder to the team.

· Loren to draft, Lindsay to send.

· Current member asking about spouse joining team.

· 4th on waiting list.

· Bringing in spouses and families, could share lanes, but adds 5 -6  more swimmers potentially.

· Bringing someone in now, effectively jumps them up the waiting list.

· When lanes open up, they could be sent back into the queue.

· This gets complicated.  What if they just continue after more allowed per lane?

· Discussion about adding only one or two at a time.

· Even at two per lane, we will still be capacity limited.

· Maybe we want to wait until after survey results to see the feedback on the lane.

· What about a temporary household membership – Where they don’t get lane sign up privileges (they must share lanes with household member who is the person to sign up).

· When go to two per lane, household member may have to go back onto waiting list.

· Maybe want to get some feedback from the 5 -6 people to see if this arrangement will work.

· At this time, we don’t have board consensus.  Table issue to next meeting. 

· Current financial view is maybe we can afford to keep the diving well through November ($1,025/month).  

· Want to evaluate on a month by month basis.  Plan to keep it going for September.

· Motion passed to keep diving well going on month to month basis.

· Pacific Masters and USMS grant funds make this feasible.

Next Meeting

· August 25th.  6 PM.  Conference call.
Adjournment

· Meeting adjourned at 6:48 PM.
